By S. A. Tucker

Hon. Secretary:
36 Clase Road,
Morriston,
Swansea, Glam.

Chairman:
M. GEDDES
(Royal Porthicawl)

I HAD THE PLEASURE OF BEING
invited to the Clyne Golf Club on 19th
December on the occasion of Harry Fry's
70th Birthday Party and Presentation from
Club members. The Ciub Captain, Mr. A.
Lews, presented to Harry, on behalf of the
members, a goid watch, and Mrs. Fry with a
handbag. The Ladies’ Captain, Mrs. Frayne,
on behalf of the lady members presented him
with a table lighter and Mrs. Fry received a
brooch. Harry has now re‘irrd af er forty
years’ service with the Clyne Golf Club, and
I must congratulate him on such a fine record
of service to one club, also for the great help
he has given to the Association. On behalf
of all members, I wish him and Mrs. Fry a
long and happy retirement.

Spring Meeting

I have made application to the Clyne
'Golf Club to hold our Spring Meeting there
on the 3rd April, 1963, and now await the
Committee’s decision. The Secretary has in-
formed me that he will notify me at the
earliest possible date of the decision, so I hope
to publish it in the March Journal. Failing
this, I will notify all members by letter.

Subsecriptions

I was sorry to hear from Mr. Geddes that
lhqre are a few members who have not yet
paid their subscriptions. Will these mem-
bers please give this matter their immediate
attention to enable Mac to bring his books
up-to-date. Your help can mean so much to
others.

By B. Ellis

Chairman
T. Brennan
(Wilmslow G.C))

ALL MEMBFRS OF THE NORTH
West Section will, I know Jearn with pro-
found regret of the death of Mr. |. William-
son, a Vice-President of our Section. At the
comparatively early age of 58. Mr. William-
son’s death will be a serious loss to all, for he
took a keen interest in our Section affairs,
and, until recently attended Lectures and
Competitions whenever his commitments
allowed him to do so.

He was a very popular member of the
Stockport Golf Club and for a period held
office as their Chairman of Greens.

To Mrs. Williamson and family we offer
our very sincere sympathy in their sad loss.

Hon. Secretary
Romiley G.C.

"EAST MIDLAND °

By S. T. McNeice
Hon. Secretary:
40 wuward Road,
Clarendon Park, Leicester

Chairman:
D. G. WHITEHEAD
(Wollaton Park)

THE SECTION ANNUAL SPRING
Tournament will be held at Derby Golf Club
on Tuesday, 28th May, 1963, by very kind
permission of Mr. F. Constable, Superinten-
dent of Parks, Derby Corporation. Further
particulars will appear at a later date.

Change of Address

Mr. W. Earnshaw, The Cottage, Blankney.
Lincs., has informed me he is leaving Blank-
ney and that his temporary address for a
few months will be 7 Beardshaw Avenue,
South Shore, Blackpool.

SITUATIONS VACANT

HARLOW AND DISTRICT SPORTS
TRUST LTD.—HEAD GREENKEEPER
required for the new Canon’s Brook Golf
Course at Harlow, Essex. The course has
been laid out to championship standard
and play over the first part of the course
will start in April. Applicants should be
greenkeepers with some experience, looking
to the future, and meantime willing to
shoulder the difficulties attached to a new
project. The successful applicant will
come under the general supervision of the
Trust's Head Groundsman and will
probably have two assistants. He will be
offered living accommodation to rent with-
in easy distance of the course. The pay
will be up to £750 a year accerding to

qualifications.  Applications to: O. W.
Gilmour, Terlings, Harlow, Ess=x.
GREENKEEPER,STEWARD Married

couple, salary plus profits from catering
and professional’s shop. Scope for income
from lessons if qualified. Modern three-
bedroom house rent free adjoining club,
9-hole course. To take up duties early
February. Apply stating experience, with
names of two referees, to: Hon. Secretary,
Glossop & District Golf Club, Gloss p,
Derbyshire.
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